
Hitchhiking on a rainy day to Saitama

Hisami and Toshio Yamaguchi. They
went out of their way to take me to
Sakae PA on the Hokuriku Expressway

October 15, 2010: Today was cloudy with light showers from time to time. I
needed be in the city of Kumagaya in Saitama Prefecture by 10:30AM the next
day for important business. My destination was Noda city in Chiba Prefecture,
about 300 kilometers from home. Noda is close to Tokyo to the northeast. From
there I would make it in two trains to Kumagaya in plenty of time if I left
by 8AM.

The first ride, Mr. and Mrs. Yamaguchi who were heading to Nagaoka City by
regular road, went out of their way for me to take me to Sakae Parking area
on the Hokuriku expressway. After waiting slightly over an hour at Sakae and
getting a bit impatient, a man from the Tohoku Power Co. offered to take me
to Muika Machi, nearly a 1/3 of my journey. He took me to the Muika Machi
interchange.

After a few minutes it started to rain. I spotted a Jusco department store
only a couple hundred meters away and walked to it. By the time I got there,
it began raining pretty hard. I was glad to have shelter and eat lunch at the
Jusco.

Thirty minutes later the rain stopped and I walked back to the interchange.
After about 15 minutes, a Noodle shop man took me to Echigo Yuzawa, about 22
kilometers further. He looked different from most Japanese because of his
long sideburns, something uncommon in Japan. There is a Parking Area called
Ishiuchi about 6 kilometers before Echigo Yuzawa, but I didn’t want to get
off there because there were only a dozen cars parked in the area. That might
have been a mistake because things did not go according to expectation at
Echigo Yuzawa! Half a dozen drivers offered me rides, but they were all going
back in the direction I just came from. This is just the opposite of what I
experienced at the same place a couple years ago! I was heading home to
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Niigata, but all the drivers where going the opposite way toward Tokyo.

After waiting over an hour, it was getting dark just a little after 5PM. I
checked the train time with my cell phone’s Internet connection and found a
train leaving at 5:56PM. This train with its connections would get me to Noda
before midnight. The station was about a 20 minute walk from the interchange
and I started walking toward it going up route 17 with traffic heading to
Saitama and still holding out a paper sign showing my destination in a last
ditch effort to catch a ride. It paid off! A kind man who sells Japanese
pastries took me as far as Shinmachi Station on the Takasaki line in Saitama
Prefecture! This saved me over 2000 yen and at least an hour of time because
he took the expressway which is much faster than local trains.

A Muslim’s testimonial of conversion
to faith in Christ

A Muslim meets Jesus Christ, the Son of God, in prison!

I was really touched by this young man’s message. I showed it to the folks
who attend our Sunday evening fellowship meeting. Everybody was impressed. I
hope you appreciate it too!

Hitchhike adventure to Misawa city,
Aomori city, Saitama prefecture Soka
city, (next to Tokyo) Niigata city

https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/a-muslims-testimonial-of-conversion-to-faith-in-christ/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/a-muslims-testimonial-of-conversion-to-faith-in-christ/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/life-in-japan/hitchhike-adventure-to-misawa-city-aomori-city-saitama-prefecture-soka-city-next-to-tokyo-niigata-city/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/life-in-japan/hitchhike-adventure-to-misawa-city-aomori-city-saitama-prefecture-soka-city-next-to-tokyo-niigata-city/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/life-in-japan/hitchhike-adventure-to-misawa-city-aomori-city-saitama-prefecture-soka-city-next-to-tokyo-niigata-city/


On October 8th, 2010, from Sendai, the largest city in the northeastern area
of Japan, I hitchhiked in 8 vehicles to the city of Misawa in Aomori
Prefecture. Misawa city is host to a US Air Force military base. Yours truly
served the Air Force and the government of the United States of America from
February 10, 1970, to February 9, 1974. I appreciated the discipline of
military life, and seriously considered before my tour of duty expired to
continue my server my government, the United States of America. However,
after 3 years and 9 months left in my military duty, I felt called to a
higher calling. I wanted to do more in life than follow my wife’s shopping
cart when buying groceries to feed me and the rest of the family. I felt
called to be an ambassador to the Kingdom of the Creator, Jesus, Yeshua.

Every person I encounter in life is a unique experience for me to understand
why the Creator made us like Him but yet so different from each other. A few
of the kind Japanese people who picked me up:
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Hitchhike adventure to Sendai through
Fukushima

22 year old Takeshi who
took me to Nihonmatsu

Oct. 6, 2010: Today was one of those “as good as it gets” experiences when
hitchhiking in Japan. I traveled on a rainy day in 6 cars some 250 kilometers
from Niigata to Sendai, the largest city in the Tohoku area. It was ALL on
normal highway! Usually I try to catch cars that are going on the expressway,
but I learned from experience that it’s not easy to do so going from Niigata.
There are too few cars going east on the Ban’etsu expressway that goes to
Fukushima. Route 49 is slower but surer.

My purpose was to visit friends to fix their PC. The hard disk on their PC
was registering an Ultra DMA CRC error count of 9478, and I believed that to
be the cause of it failing from time to time.

The rain was light and intermittent. I didn’t think it would be too much of a
problem. Normally I try to avoid hitchhiking in the rain, but I had a certain
schedule to follow that made traveling today unavoidable.

A truck driver, Mr. Miura, took me in a single ride from Niigata to Route 4
near Koriyama city in Fukushima. He was driving a rather large truck. It’s
pretty rare these days for truck drivers to stop for me. I couldn’t be in a
better situation than to go directly to Route 4, for it was well over half
way to my destination and a straight shot to Sendai.

On Route 4, the first driver was 22 year old Takeshi. He took me to the
Nihonmatsu interchange on the Tohoku Expressway. Takeshi told me that the
people of Fukushima are very kind, and I certainly found that to be true
considering the ones I met later! He would have taken me as far as Fukushima,
but I had hoped to catch a car going on the Tohoku expressway and save a bit
of time. After waiting some minutes at the expressway entrance, I realized I
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made a mistake. There were too few cars going on the expressway and it was
likely I would have to wait a few long time to catch a ride. I walked back to
Route 4 which was a good kilometer away from the interchange.

The next driver, Mr. Motoyuki, (27) said he used to be a professional boxer
but quit after too many losses. Now he sells supplies to beauty salons. Mr.
Motoyuki took me to Fukushima city.

The next driver was a man who sells motorbikes. He took me to Mikuni.

After about 15 minutes standing at a traffic light with an umbrella over my
head during a light rain, a man pulled up and offered me a ride. He saw my
sign, turned around and came back from me. His name is Mr. Aizawa. Though he
had just come from Sendai, some 70 kilometers further, he offered to take me
there, all the way to my destination! This meant he was willing to go 140
kilometers out of his way just to help me! I protested saying that I didn’t
want to trouble him, but he insisted saying he wanted to help a person in
need. Mr. Aizawa is a caretaker for elderly people. I often get rides from
people whose job it is to care for others. I had a great time sharing with
Mr. Aizawa basic truths from the Bible, especially from the first 3 chapters
of the book of Genesis, and he seemed to enjoy and appreciate it.

Eighteen New Age Lies

A friend in America sent me an excellent article exposing the New Age
Movement. Dangerous false teachings abound in the world today, and I think
many of God’s children have been influenced by them unwittingly. The article
talks about Reiki, something a Japanese Christian friend tried to get me sold
on. I never quite bought it.

First paragraph of article:
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Witches, Masons, Rosicrucians, Cabalists and other leading practitioners of
the occult decided in the late 18th century that, if they were to increase
their influence in society, they would have to present their beliefs in a
disguised form. So they formulated a plan known as the Great Work. By
implementing the Great Work they hoped to lure Christians into accepting
beliefs which, had they been presented in their true form, would have been
rejected out of hand as the work of Satan.

Read more…

Return trip from Saitama

Oct. 3, 2010:　Today I hitchhiked from Sayama City just north of Tokyo back
home to Niigata in 6 cars. At first, I had to walk about 45 minutes to get to
the highway that goes to the Kan’etsu expressway. After that, a driver in a
sports car took me to Kawagoe Interchange. He said his dream was to become an
F-10 jet fighter pilot but couldn’t because he would have had to become an
American as well. � I told him that once I met a fighter pilot in the
Japanese self-defense force. He said it’s no fun having your body daily
subjected to tremendous g-forces in sharp turns during training exercises.

The next car took me to the Miyoshi Service area. Though Miyoshi is actually
in the opposite direction, the direction going to Tokyo instead of Niigata,
because it is only a few minutes up the road I usually accept rides there
because I know how to walk around to the other side of the service area.
There is an access road that goes under the expressway. It’s about a 10-
minute walk.

From Miyoshi two cars took me to Kamisato just before Gunma. After a
relatively short wait, 4 men picked me up and took me the majority of the way
back home, about 200 kilometers further. But I still had about 15 kilometers
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left. Though I could have taken a train the rest of the way, because it was
still early and good weather, and the men left me off on a road that is
relatively a straight shot back home, I hitchhiked and caught a ride with the
Saito family. There were 3 small children in the car, the oldest being 11.
Mrs. Saito was so amazed to hear of my hitchhiking adventures over the years,
and how far I have traveled and met so many people.

October 1st hitchhike adventure to
Saitama

Yuki Sakai who
took me to Saitama
from Niigata

Oct. 1, 2010: Today I hitchhiked from Niigata city to Sayama city, a distance
of about 280 kilometers, in only 3 cars. There was very little waiting time
for the first two cars, but I had to wait 2 hours for the third and final
ride. The driver was only 19 years old and has been driving for only one
year. It was very interesting to talk to such a young man.
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